
 
 

Office for Domestic Preparedness 
U.S. Department of Homeland Security 
Washington, DC 20531 

 
 
 
 
 
 

ODP Information Bulletin 
No. 162 April 25, 2005 

 
TO:  All State Administrative Agency Heads 
  All State Administrative Agency Points of Contact 
  All State Administrative Agency Exercise Points of Contact 
  All Urban Area Security Initiative Points of Contact 
  All State Homeland Security Directors 
  All State Emergency Management Directors 
  All Homeland Security Exercise and Evaluation Program Newsletter Recipients  
     
FROM:  Matt Mayer 
  Acting Executive Director  
   
SUBJECT: Improvised Explosive Device (IED) exercise requirements  
 
 
The U.S. Department of Homeland Security, Office for Domestic Preparedness (DHS/ODP), is pleased to 
announce an update on the FY ’05 Improvised Explosive Device (IED) requirement.  In order to gain 
compliance with the FY ’05 Homeland Security Grant Program (HSGCP), States and Urban Area 
Security Initiatives (UASI) are required to conduct one (1) operations-based exercise involving the IED 
scenario as described in the FY ’05 HSGCP.  Previous guidance required two (2) discussion-based and 
one (1) operations-based exercise.   
 
Guidance on specific exercise requirements will be forthcoming.  States and UASIs are not required to 
start planning for this exercise until this guidance is released.   
 
For questions or additional information, please contact the ODP Helpline at 1-800-368-6498. 
 
 
 
 


